HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING

draft

SPECIAL MEETING

December 21, 2017

1:05 P.M.

Present: J Bohm, F. Brown, T. Healey-Beattie and G. Swain

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

J. Gray has requested a resale to the town of two lots in Oak Lawn cemetery. The request was granted at a pro-rated amount per by-laws. A check will be given to R. Gray for the amount of \$810.00.

R. Syphers has been requested by J. Gray to remove the existing headstone from his lots. O.K.d.

An invoice from A. Debenedictis for fence repair/replacement at Oak Lawn cemetery was received and a motion made & seconded to pay the amount of \$1,500.00.

B. Mutrie has requested the use of a field stone from her property to be used as a headstone on her lot in Oak Lawn. Discussion ensued. Dimentions of stone versus lot size, etc. pictures of stone requested, before request can be granted.

A disscussion of the by-laws and an update of said by-laws was held with the following changes being made.

Section 3; Paragraph 6, PP5; "It is required the a lot is purchased all four corners of the lot will be identified by using stone markers set flush with the ground. Such markers will be provided and installed by the owner of said lot".

Section 4; Item 7 PP. 8. will be amended to read. "Cemetery trustees may at their discretion, temporally close the cemeteries to vehicular access if they deem it will be determential to the cemetery grounds".

J. Bohm will attend the up-coming budget hearing with the selectmen on January 3, 2018.

Meeting adjourned: 2:35 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

Georgianna Swain,

Secretary